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rangements prevailed in the United States at the 
turn of the century: in Boston, Chicago, and New 
York City the municipal governments sold bonds to 
finance the cost of subway construction, and then 
leased the completed facilities to private companies 
for operation, with the debt serviced out of the 
rental payments. 

In Great Britain, a proposal has been made to let 
the private sector build, maintain, and operate 
roads and other public facilities with privately 
raised capital. Local government would then lease 
back the facilities from their private srponsors. At 
the end of the leasehold, after the private invest-
ment has been paid off, the facilities would revert 
to the public. The major road between Dallas and 
Fort Worth was financed and operated this way. 

In Japan, private real estate development com-
panies, such as the Tokyu and Hankyu Corporations, 
still construct and operate suburban commuter rail 
lines that link their developments to city cen-
ters--and manage to return a healthy profit on their 
investment. The automated guideway transit system 
in the City of Kobe was built by a consortium using 
a combination of public and private financing. The 
consortium issued stock, roughly half of which was 
bought by the City of Kobe and the other half by42 
private Japanese companies, including banks, ship-
ping companies, and construction firms. Stock-
holders in the system expect no return on their 
investment until all capital costs have been re- 

covered, and treat it as an investment in Japan's 
industrial future. The system is expected to be 
profitable after 10 years of operation and to begin 
paying dividends after 20 years. 

Could similar approaches work in the United 
States? The question raises some intriguing possi-
bilities for jurisdictions such as Los Angeles, 
Houston, Dallas, Denver, and Orange County, whose 
appetite for new infrastructure has outstripped 
their capacity to raise new revenues. 

CONCLUS ION 

All this seems to suggest that local transportation 
is being increasingly considered as a shared respon-
sibility of the public and private sectors. pre-
cisely how this responsibility will be allocated be-
tween the two sectors will vary from place to place. 
In many circumstances the public sector will remain 
the dominant force. In others, the private sector 
may emerge as an important service provider. One 
thing, however, is certain: In virtually every com-
munity conscious attempts will be made to reexamine 
the roles of the public and private sectors and to 
redefine their respective obligations. Out of this 
process, let us hope, will emerge financially 
stronger, more responsive, and affordable systems of 
public transportation for tomorrow's urban America. 

Financing Government Enterprises 

Frank/in D. Raines 

The financial problems that have plagued general 
government operations over the past 20 years have 
begun to dramatically affect government-operated 
enterprises. Publicly owned sewer and water sys-
tems, energy generation and transmission, and tran-
sit systems are common, what is new is the finan-
cial travail that many public enterprises now face. 

These enterprises, businesses that could be run 
by private owners, are different from other local 
government operations because they were supposed to 
be supported, in part or in whole, through user fees. 

The ideal public enterprise, from an accounting 
standpoint, would be virtually indistinguishable 
from a privately operated business. Its revenue 
would be generated by rendering services for which 
the public would pay on a use basis; expenses would 
be recognized on an economic basis, including depre-
ciation; debt would be supported through earnings; 
and the surplus of the enterprise would be rein-
vested to ensure long-term economic survival. Many 
public enterprises fit this description, but others 
are something of a hybrid. Some give away services 
to certain users without charge, receive subsidies 
from tax funds, use standard government fund ac-
counting, serve as tax collection instruments, or 
use their equity to support unrelated activities. 
This diversity should not, however, obscure the 
overwhelming similarities. On the whole, public 
enterprises depend for their financial viability on 
the willingness of customers to buy goods and ser-
vices rather than the power to require payment  

through taxes regardless of whether any services are 
delivered or used. 

This exposure to market forces is greatly tem-
pered by the fact that most public enterprises con-
stitute monopolies with few readily available sub-
stitutes. The exceptions--mass transit, convention 
facilities, and occasional competitive circumstances 
such as Muni Light in Cleveland--are also the cases 
where one is most likely to find tax subsidies re-
quired to maintain the enterprises. 

Public enterprises are beset by a wide range of 
financial difficulties. First, rising operating 
costs fueled by employee wages and energy costs have 
created widespread opposition to rate increases 
necessary to produce a positive net income. The tax 
revolt has spread to user rates and citizens are 
forcing public-enterprise governing bodies to con-
sider issues beyond thefinancial viability of the 
enterprise. 

Second, public enterprises are affected by the 
growing public suspicion of large development proj-
ects and are subject to the full panoply of develop-
ment regulation. This problem is compounded by the 
increasing complexity of planning for service facil-
ities by public businesses where need is measured by 
energy consumption forecasts where a 1 percent dif-
ference in growth rates can eqal two or three nuc-
lear plants, or where transit ridership is deter-
mined by OPEC oil-pricing decisions. Because of 
these difficulties in planning and execution, the 
costs of large developments have escalated at rates 
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once reserved for new weapons systems. All of this 
makes capacity expansion extremely difficult. 

A third problem is the high cost and volatility 
of borrowing to finance capital improvements. Rate-
payers do not distinguish between rate or fare in-
creases required for capital projects and those re-
quired for operations. The high tax-exempt interest 
rates of today in absolute terms and relative to 
taxable debt have fundamentally changed the logic of 
financing expansions of public enterprises. Over 
the past four years the Bond Buyer revenue bond in-

-dex has tisen from a low of 7.23 percent to a high 
of 14.32 percent earlier this year, an almost dou-
bling of interest rates. Even more troubling is the 
increase in real interest costs--the interest rate 
premium over the inflation rate. Four years ago 
real rates were negative; that is, lenders paid for 
the privilege of owning municipal revenue bonds. 
Earlier this year the real rate exceeded 9 percent 
and is currently about 6 percent. In the 1970s bor-
rowers had little or no risk since their real costs 
were close to zero or negative. Today lenders have 
shifted the finincial risk of debt to municipal bor-
rowers. 

The pain of high rates has been increased by vol-
atility in the financial markets that has turned 
financial timing decisions into multimillion dollar 
gambles. A 25-basic point difference over 30 years 
equals $3 million in added cost on a $50 million 
bond. Often lured by low short-term rates public 
enterprises have tried to wait out high interest 
rates only to find long-term rates even higher 
later. Finally, the uncertainties caused by rate 
revolts and the uncertainties of big projects have 
made many investorswary of public enterprise debt. 
This means that not only must municipal borrowers 
pay a substantial risk premium, but also for the 
first time a public utility has to consider whether 
its capital project is financable at any price. 

In order to cope with these problems public 
enterprises, such as transit systems, will need to 
take a comprehensive view toward the problems of 
finance. A critical examination and an openness to 
innovation are required where routine approaches 
were once sufficient. 

Public enterprises must confront the reality that 
the protection of monopoly status may not be suffi- 
cient in the future to guarantee financial sol-
vency. Transit operators have always recognized 
that many of their customers have easily available 
substitutes if fares rise too high or service de- 

teriorates. Public electric and water utilities are 
finding that conservation can be a financially dev- 
astating competitor. Population and industrial mo- 
bility are also tending to negate the advantages of 
a public monopoly. Soon technological innovation 
may begin to affect public enterprises much as it 
has served to unravel the telephone monopoly. Either 
means must be found to strengthen the value of the 
public monopoly, which might lead to inefficiencies 
in some cases, or subsidies from general tax funds 
will be required to support both Operations and 
capital borrowing. In light of the current popular- 
ity of deregulation and the Supreme Courts negative 
view toward municipal exemptions from the antitrust 
laws, one cannot be very sanguine about the pros-
pects for relying on monopoly status. The alterna-
tive of expanded access to tax funds will not be 
easy or costless in terms of management control. 

A means must also be found to make credible the 
promises of public officials to adjust rates on a 
timely basis and to maintain financial cushions. 
Thus far, the property tax revolts have taken care 
to exempt taxes necessary to repay debt; the user 
rate revolts do not appear to be making such dis-
tinctions. Public officials are reluctant to give 
up flexibility, but the enterpris&s flexibility is 
the bondholders risk. Accordingly, flexibility 
will carry a higher price in the future. 

Finally-, public enterprises need to explore al-
ternative sources of capital other than the belea-
guered municipal bond market. This may take the 
form of export credits from suppliers, the sale of 
tax benefits, leases, or some forms of private 
ownership with access to the broader equity and tax- 
able debt markets. The most important step from a 
financial perspective would be to increase the 
amount of internally generated cash invested in 
capital projects. With very high real interest 
costs and a reduced prospect of repaying debt with 
significantly-inflated dollars, the investment equa-
tion has been dramatically changed. Whether finOn-
cially strained ratepayers will agree is yet to be 
seen. 

Many public enterprises, led by mass transit 
operators, have begun to experiment with new ap-
proaches to financial strength. These experiments 
have not always met with approval from elected offi-
cials, ratepayers, suppliers, or competitors. But 
without some fresh approaches the wave of bankrupt-
cies that is afflicting private business may begin 
to engulf public enterprises as well. 


